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TERM 4 SCIENCE NEWS 

 

The Science Faculty have marked and given students their results and feedback of the Semester 2 
examinations. Please encourage your child to make the most of this feedback and ensure they ask for help 
to understand the things they may have not done well in the exam. This knowledge is important for future 
years in Science.  

The final Burners afternoon for the year will be running later in the term. Keep an eye out on Facebook for 
further details. I would like to thank Mr Arthur for all his efforts with running this program. Without his 
efforts, the program would not be possible. 

On Wednesday 30 November, the top ten groups from the KHS Science Fair will be attending the UOW 
Science Fair. Mr Higgins is organising the day and has issued permission notes. Make sure you get your 
notes back as soon as possible so that Mr Higgins can finalise the organisation. Let’s hope we can bring in 
a winner this year. Good luck to all students representing our school. 

On Monday 24 October, the STEM Roadshow from UOW ran workshops for all Year 8 and 9 students. It 
was fantastic to see so many students engaged in the program. I think some of the favourite activities were 
the race cars and bottle rockets. This is just a taste of the new subject we will be running with Year 9 in 
2017.  

We are keen to be implementing STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics) as a subject 
into the Stage 5 curriculum next year. The STEM team have been working hard writing programs that are 
exciting and engaging for students completing the course. Students will learn to use a range of tools, 
techniques and processes, including relevant technologies, to develop solutions to a wide variety of 
problems and challenges relating to their present and future needs and aspirations. Students will learn to 
appreciate the role and potential of Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics in the world in 
which they live, and learn from their journey of technological inquiry and the essence of evidence-based 
critical thinking. STEM creates engaging and meaningful experiences for students to reflect on the skills 
necessary to be competitive in the workforce of tomorrow. 

On Wednesday 20 October, the Science Faculty ran a workshop for students from Koonawarra Public 
School, in relation to a Dapto Learning Community STEM project. Students learnt the basics behind circuit 
building and designed a quiz using an electric circuit that lights up with the correct answer. Students were 
mentored on the day by 9K Science. I would like to thank all the students for their fantastic efforts and 
showing the primary school students the knowledge behind building circuits. I would also like to thank 
Mrs Kohlhardt and Mr McKay for running both workshops.  

The primary school students will now spend the next few weeks back at their schools designing and 
building their own board games using circuits. They will return in Week 6 to test their games using our 
circuit equipment. 



REMINDER FOR YEAR 9 
This year students in Year 10 were required to complete a portfolio of work to accompany their subject 
choices for Year 11, 2017. This was a very successful process and has hopefully ensured students have 
chosen the correct subjects for them. Some Year 9 classes have already started working on their 
portfolios for 2017. If you are a student in Year 9, it won’t be long before you are choosing your subjects 
for 2018. Having just completed examinations, now would be a great time to collect evidence to put into 
your portfolios. Items of evidence could be examinations, assignments or even samples of classwork. If 
you are unsure about what to put in your portfolio, speak to your teacher. 
 

YEAR 7 INTEREST ELECTIVE: BEAUTY AND FASHION 
Last week’s Beauty and Fashion challenge saw Year 7 students design and make a dress using recycled 
materials. The girls completed the challenge with enthusiasm and creativity and had lots of fun modelling 
their designs. 
     Mrs C Cohen 
     Head Teacher Science 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
Monday 7 Nov to Friday 2 December 
 Year 12 Hospitality Work Placement 
Wednesday 9 November 
 Year 8 Valid 8 Tests Period 1 & 2 
 Year 12 Formal 
Friday 11 November 
 Remembrance Day 
Tuesday 22 November 
 Stage 6 Parent Information Evening - 

Coping with the HSC 
Wednesday 23 November 
 Year 9 ANSTO Excursion 
Thursday 24 November 
 Year 12 Boatsmart Excursion 
Friday 25 November 
 Colour Run Fun Day 
Wednesday 30 November 
 SRC Induction 
 UOW Science Fair 
Friday 2 December 
 Car Boot Sale 
Tuesday 6 December 
 Year 7 2017 Orientation Day 
Friday 9 December 
 Presentation Day 
 Years 7 to 10 Reports distributed 
Friday 16 December 
 Last day Term 4 for students 
Friday 27 January 2017 
 First day Term 1 for staff 
Monday 30 January 2017 
 First day Term 1 2017 for Years 7, 8, 11 

& 12 

P&C NEWS 
The canteen is in desperate need of 
volunteers. The times required are 
10.30 to 11.15am and/or 12.50 to 
1.30pm. 
 

If you can help please contact the 

Canteen Supervisor 4261 4011. 

 

Any assistance you can give would be 

greatly appreciated. 

COMMUNITY COOKBOOK 
Our school is in the process of 

creating a Community 

Cookbook and we need your 

recipes! If you and your family 

have some great family 

favourites, please send them in to the office or 

email them to the school -  

  Kanahooka High School  
After School Tutorial Centre 

      All welcome and it’s FREE! 
 

   Held in the School Library with 
          Teacher supervision. 

        Refreshments provided. 
 

      Every Tuesday & Wednesday 
           from 2.30 to 3.30pm 
 
  Come along and get help with your 
homework, assignments and assessments. 



For any outstanding 

fees or excursion 

payments, credit card 

phone payments and 

EFTPOS are available 

at the school office or 

you can POP online 

via the school website. 

DO YOU HAVE ANY UNUSED 
KANAHOOKA HIGH SCHOOL 

UNIFORMS AT HOME? 
Please send them in to the office for 

our  clothing pool. Any donations 
would be greatly appreciated. 

Breakfast club is open every 
Tuesday 

All students welcome! 
Open: 7:30-8:30am 

Location: Room 301 
Pancakes, Cereal, Toast, Juice & more 

COLOUR RUN 

On Friday 25 November Kanahooka High School will be hosting a Colour Run activity day. This day will be 
a community event where students from local Primary Schools and High Schools will join together to raise 
funds for their respective schools. 
 
The Colour Run will be a fun event where students will be covered with non-toxic cornflour based “colours” 
as they walk and run around an obstacle course. 
 
The day will also have other activities and will allow for students to have lots of fun. 
 
The school canteen will be open at recess only and there will be a BBQ, slushy van, 
popcorn van and a cake stall for students to purchase from. There will also be a 
coffee van for parents and friends who would like to attend to support the students. 
 
Keep this day free in your calendar. Permission notes have been handed to students 

and a copy is attached to the back of this newsletter with all the information needed 

for the day AND how you can fundraise for your school. Please return the 

permission note and $5.00 entry fee to the school office promptly. 

Sport and Breakfast Club are available for all 
students and staff of Kanahooka High School, every 
Tuesday morning starting at 7am with sport and 
following up with a healthy breakfast right through 
to 8.30am. 
 
All are welcome, come along and have some fun. 
Hope to see you there. 




